
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: City Council  

 

From: Chief Ryan Miskell  

Date: April 2025 

Department: Police Department  

 

Department Report:  
 

Reserve Officer Update: 

- Background processes have been completed for two reserve officers. 

They will soon be in uniform and introduced to the community in the 

coming weeks. 

 
Equipment Management: 

- The sale of the police Jeep has been finalized. Two used police vehicles 

are arriving this week, they were purchased at a cost lower than what 

the Jeep was sold for. 

 

Budgeting: 

- We are still receiving invoices for trainings and purchases that 

occurred in 2024. These expenditures are being paid out of the 2025 

police budget. 

 
Respectfully, 
 

Chief Ryan Miskell 
 

 
       
 

 


